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RCN briefing for Commons consideration of Lords Amendments to the  Trade 
Union Bill   

With a membership of around 435,000 registered nurses, midwives, health visitors, 
nursing students, health care assistants and nurse cadets, the Royal College of 
Nursing (RCN) is the voice of nursing across the UK and the largest professional 
union of nursing staff in the world. RCN members work in a variety of hospital and 
community settings in the NHS and the independent sector. The RCN promotes 
patient and nursing interests on a wide range of issues by working closely with the 
Government, the UK parliaments and other national and European political 
institutions, trade unions, professional bodies and voluntary organisations. The RCN 
is a politically neutral organisation.  

While the RCN rejects the Trade Union Bill in its entirety, this briefing focusses solely 
on the facility time clauses within the bill.  
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The RCN has made the case at every stage of the bill that the clauses relating to 
facility time are unnecessary and should be removed.  

Background  

Facility time for workplace representatives is beneficial to patient care. It leads to 
enhanced safety of practice environments, improved learning and development for 
health care staff and boosts productivity. It makes considerable savings to the public 
purse1 by reducing staff turnover and therefore reducing expenditure on recruitment 
that could otherwise be invested in frontline services to improve patient care.  

The current nursing workforce shortage, the need to deliver safe staffing levels, 
against the backdrop of financial austerity, and a focus on delive

improving patient care. That is why the RCN, with support from Trust Chief 
Executives, HR Directors and Directors of Nursing, has made the case at every 
stage that that the clauses relating to facility time are unnecessary and should be 
removed.  

 

 

                                                           
1 https://www.rcn.org.uk/about-us/policy-briefings/RCN-WERS-briefing 
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